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Background 

This document is our response to the Department for Education’s consultation on its Draft 
Strategic Guidance to the Institute for Apprenticeships. Our general reflections and 
comments on the proposals are summarised below. These comments are provided on 
behalf of our members working in the health and social care system in England. 

Position 

 We strongly support the government’s aspiration to promote greater social mobility. The 
provision of high quality apprenticeships in health can open up a greater diversity of 
routes to the workforce and provide a more varied provision of training. For the nursing 
support workforce, apprenticeships can provide greater access to education and training 
and support quality of care delivery and career progression.  
 

 We do however have concerns about the risk of multiple apprenticeships in healthcare 
leading to confusion for healthcare staff, prospective apprentices and the general public. 
Greater understanding of how local employer needs will be managed against the wider 
requirements for a national workforce (as in nursing) is required. Further detail is 
required around how the Institute will work alongside Health Education England (HEE) to 
secure the right apprenticeships needed for workforce planning. HEE have been 
supporting the development of apprenticeships for health over a number of years and 
could offer valuable support to the Institute. 
 

 There is a need for central quality assurance and standards, and we welcome the 
opportunity to have further information on the important role the Institute for 
Apprenticeships will play in assuring quality and consistency in provision.  
 

 Although there will be a number of healthcare apprenticeships on offer, there is 
ambiguity around the relationship between the different levels. It is important that 
opportunity is provided for apprentices to progress in a meaningful way across the 
various routes on offer, for example, the degree apprenticeship and the foundation 
degree apprenticeship nursing associate route should be aligned. Progression should be 
incremental and staged allowing different points for entry and exit. This will provide 
greater clarity around progression opportunities for both apprentices and employers. 
 

 We would also like to understand how apprenticeships are supporting the integration of 
the health and social care agenda to support transition of the workforce across settings.  
  

 There must be consistency in banding and grading of apprentices appropriate to the 
level of responsibility, so that roles are aligned with national rates of pay and clear career 
continuity in whichever sector they are present in the NHS, public sector, independent 
sector or voluntary sector. We ask for further information from government on the 
appeals process that will be in place around future decisions around the banding of 




